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Friday 21st October, 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We have reached the end of the first half term of the school year. Here is some useful 
information. 
 
Half Term 

We break up today for a week. Children and staff all return to school on Monday 31st 
October. 
 
Holiday Clubs 

We don’t have a club this half term at St. Matthew’s, but there are free places for families at 
the Active Communities Experiences Holiday Club at Bridge Hall Primary School. There will 
be a range of activities for all children to access: football, dodgeball, arts & crafts, gymnastics 
plus other sports and activities. Contact details are as follows: 
 
Active Communities Experiences 
07903 837 842 
admin@activece.co.uk  
www.activece.co.uk  
 
Freddie Fit 
Monday 31st October is Freddie Fit Day. All children should wear indoor PE kit (white t-shirt, 
black shorts and trainers) for school on that day. Freddie Fit is always good fun, so make 
sure you are back in school and on time on 31st. 
 
Year 5 Maths Workshop 

Mrs Simon is opening her classroom doors again. This time Year 5 parents are invited to a 
maths workshop. You will get to sit in the lesson and watch how the maths lesson works at 
St. Matthew’s. I’m sure you will find it very interesting.  
 
After School Clubs 
After school clubs will start up again in the first week back. 
 
Parent Governors 

We are looking for two new parent governors. Letters will go out during the first week back 
to advertise for nominations for people to become a governor. This is a really vital role for 
our school. More information will follow, but if you have ever considered getting more 
involved in school this could be the role for you. Have a think about it. 

mailto:admin@activece.co.uk
http://www.activece.co.uk/


Year 4 Chester Trip 

Year 4 will be visiting the Roman Dewa Experience in Chester on Tuesday 1st November. 
This is always a fun trip and a great learning experience. Coach costs are astronomical at 
the moment, but we are doing our best to subsidise trips through our school budget. 
 
I hope you all have a nice week off. See on Monday 31st October for Freddie Fit. 
 
 
 
Mr. Stephen Murphy 


